BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Westbrook

On Wednesday 23 June 2004 at 7.30 pm
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Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present


J A Pickles – Clerk to the Council 





T Noble – Bookings Clerk





P.C. J Forster – Community Action Team




Liz Cummins – Warrington Guardian 





Asda Presentation Representatives
C1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor G Cross, Councillor T Rogers-Smith, Councillor J Coop and Councillor P Wilde.
C2
Asda – Planning Extension Presentation
Mr Jeremy Fieldsend, Community Relations Officer for ASDA and 3 colleagues attended the meeting as part of their ongoing consultation. It was explained to the Council that ASDA was in the process of ‘working up’ a planning application for an extension to their store in the Westbrook Centre. It was noted by the Council that the representatives welcomed the opportunity to run through the proposals with the Parish Council so that Members could ask questions first hand before the application was submitted to the Borough Council.


Outline Plan
· the 16 year old superstore would  double in size

· between 10 and 14 million pounds would be invested in the Westbrook expansion

· customer restaurant to move to ground floor

· work force would number in the region of 650

· store would be completely refurbished

· refurbishment would encourage customers to spend more time in store

· estimated 13% increase in transactions

· would remain primary food store

· the car park would decrease in size  – but with careful planning 200 more spaces would be provided to make parking more easier and functional
· the existing petrol station would be repositioned and replaced with a 24 hour automated service area that would only accept credit or debit cards
· create pedestrian walk way

· traffic study had been completed

· traffic problems would be eased by replacing the Ladywood Road roundabout with traffic lights
· closure of the Westbrook Crescent entrance
· all shoppers would enter and exit via the Westbrook Crescent roundabout
Councillors Comments and Issues
· public consultation critical,  vital to the management of the project
· concerns over traffic  issues
· concerns over delivery vehicles – only the one service road 

· concerns over public service areas (school, medical centre, library etc)

· concerns over 24 hour service station  and automated service

· concerns over length of project, need to minimalise disruption 

The Committee thanked the ASDA representatives for their attendance at the meeting and their informative presentation.  
C3
Community Police

Police Constable J Forster reported on the following items and issues: -

1. Burtonwood crime figures substantially reduced from last year.
2. Westbrook crime figures substantially reduced from last year.

3. Travellers.

4. Control Room now situated in Winsford, calls are prioritised from there.

5. Apologies for non attendance at Police / Parish Council surgery.

  
Councillors Issues

Councillor J Joyce reported on the recent action that the Borough Council had been taking. It was noted that the Chief Executives Department were now offing assistance, legal advice and were now working in partnership with private land owners to alleviate this matter.
Councillor T O’Neill reported on last months Police / Parish Council surgery. The Council very disappointed at the Polices non attendance, as it was advertised as a joint surgery. It was noted that the non attendance was due to officers being needed in other areas of the Borough, and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to Superintendent and the Borough Council Representative on the Police Committee to raise this issue
C4
Minutes of the Meeting (19 May 2004)

Resolved that the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record  

C5
Matters Arising

C5.1
Callands Shopping Centre (Minute C114.1 Refers)


The Committee noted that the Borough Councils works to upgrade the bollards had now been completed but were out of context with the original works planned and they were now to be repainted, and it was 
Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that the bollards be re-sited closer together as it had been reported that vehicles were parking in-between them
C5.2
Chapel Lane, Burtonwood – Bus Shelter Re-siting (Minute 117.1 Refers)
It was reported to the Committee that the hedge bordering the perimeter of the School had been ruined and left a mess due to the above works and it was  
Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that the hedge be reinstated as originally agreed
C6
Election of Chairman


Councillor E Coop was nominated by Councillor J Joyce and seconded by Councillor T O’Neill and it was 


Resolved that Councillor E Coop be elected to act as Chairman for the ensuing year 2004 - 2005       

            C7
Election of Vice Chairman


Councillor P Hamel was nominated by Councillor J Joyce and seconded by Councillor E Coop and it was 


Resolved that Councillor P Hamel be elected to act as Vice Chairman for the ensuing year 2004 - 2005                           

C8
Appointments to Finance Sub Committee


It was resolved that the following members serve on the Finance Sub Committee for the ensuing year 2004 – 2005

Chairman


Vice Chairman

Councillor J Joyce


Councillor T Cross

C9
Appointments to Planning Sub Committee 


It was resolved that the following members serve on the Planning Sub Committee for the ensuing year 2004 – 2005

Councillor G Cross

Councillor D Earl

Councillor J Higham
Councillor T O’Neill
C10
Appointments to Risk Assessment Sub Committee 


It was resolved that the following members serve on the Risk Assessment Sub Committee for the ensuing year 2004 – 2005

Councillor T Cross

Councillor D Earl


Councillor P Hamel


Councillor J Higham
C11
Report of the Finance Sub Committee (23 June 2004)

The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub Committee meeting attended by Councillor T Cross, Councillor J Joyce and Councillor E Coop. 

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council:

C11.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor G Cross.
C11.2
Declaration of Interest 

It was noted that no interests were declared. 

C11.3
Applications for Grant

It was noted that no applications had been received.
C11.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings)


It was noted that no payments had been made between meetings of the Council.
C11.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 


Cheshire County Playing Fields Assoc. 2004/05 


£    15.00

K Tindall Damaged Lamppost Clay Lane Car Pk 


£    39.00 

Protec Limited – Kingswood Fire Alarm Maint. 


£  277.42 

Clerks Salary – June 2004 





£  644.59

Bookings Clerk – June 2004 Invoice 




£  270.00

A Riley – Accounts – June 2004 Invoice 


 
£  100.00

S Smith Relief Caretaker – April/May Inv. 



£  135.00  

Inland Revenue (Q1 Payment) 




£2055.30

Clerks Expenses June 2004 





£    40.51
C11.6
Monthly Accounts May 2004
The Clerk produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of May 2004 and it was

Recommended that the reports be accepted     

C11.7
Bank Reconciliation 2004-2005
The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of May 2004 and it was 

Recommended that the report be accepted

C11.8
Internal Audit of Annual Accounts 2003 – 2004

The Clerk reported that the internal audit had been completed by the Borough Council.

C11.9
Annual External Audit Return 2003 – 2004

The Clerk presented the annual external audit return and went through in particular Section 2 – Statement of Assurance and it was

Resolved that the statement be completed with “yes” responses and signed by the Chairman and Clerk

C11.10
Bank Account Signatories 2004/2005
It was noted that the Councils Bank Account Signatories for the ensuing financial year were:-

Clerk - J Pickles

Councillor J Joyce

Councillor E Coop

Councillor T O’Neill
Councillor T Cross

Councillor G Cross

Councillor P Hamel

Councillor S Hamel

Resolved that the Clerk has any other person named with the Nat West Bank PLC as signatory be removed from the mandate
C11.11
Rates of Hire (Buildings and Pitches) 2004/2005
Kingswood

Parties (General – Main Hall)


Per Hour 

£10.50 



Deposit (refundable) £50.00

Main Hall (Non Community)


Per Hour

£ 8.00 

Main Hall (Community)


Per Hour

£ 5.00

Meeting Room (Non Community)

Per Hour

£ 7.50

Meeting Room (Community)


Per Hour

£ 2.50

Pavilion
Parties (General – Main Hall)


Per Hour 

£10.50 



Deposit (refundable) £50.00

Main Hall (Non Community)


Per Hour

£ 7.50 

Main Hall (Community)


Per Hour

£ 2.50

Pavilion Football Pitch Fees 2004/2005

Per junior team per season 





£    62.00
Per senior team per season 





£  104.00

Fir Tree Lane Rugby Pitches Fees 2004/2005
Junior teams per season 





£   50.00 

Per senior team per season 





£   65.00
Recommended that the Council would implement the above fees for the ensuing financial year
C11.12
Kingswood Centre - Valuation Office Agency 

It was reported by the Clerk that the document requesting information had been completed and returned back to the agency as requested regarding the setting for the new rateable value for 2005.
C11.13
Charity Commission Return 2003/2004 

It was reported by the Clerk that the Charity Commission Return had been completed and returned to the Charity Commission.
C11.14
Council Tax – Kingswood Centre 1999/2005
The Clerk reported that after consultation with the Borough Council a scale of payments had been agreed and it was

Recommended that the payments be made and the Clerk explores the setting up of a Management Committee to run the Centre 
C11.15
Kingswood Centre

Recommended that the quotation from Fingersheild Safety UK for the supply and installation of fingersheild devices to all internal doors (£ 674.16 inclusive of vat) be accepted   

Recommended that the quotation from K Tindall for the decoration of the front reception hall and entrance hall (£ 698.67 inclusive of vat) be accepted, but would not proceed until the front entrance doors to the centre had been replaced   

C11.16
Relief Caretaking Payments
Recommended that the caretaker receive the relief caretakers fee when the relief caretaker was on holiday
C11.17
Pavilion

It was noted that the Clerk had no issues or matters to report with regard to the building.

C11.18
Any Other Business
It was noted that Councillor P Hamel had processed a bid for the upgrading of the Callands Shopping Centre. 
C12
Report of the Planning Sub Committee (23 June 2004)

Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on the Planning Sub Committee meeting attended by himself and Councillor P Hamel. 

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council:

C12.1
Apologies
It was noted that no apologies had been received.

C12.2
Declaration of Interest 

It was noted that no interests were declared. 

C12.3
Documents Received

6 General Correspondence Letters

6 Domestic Planning Applications 

2 Non Domestic Planning Application 

10 Notice of Decisions – Permission Granted 

3 Notice of Decisions – Permission Refused 

1 Borough Council Development Control Agenda 


5 Ward Lists 

C12.4
Planning Application Reference 2004/02973 
Alder Cottage, Alder Lane, Burtonwood, proposed conversion of redundant barn to two storey dwelling and erection of double garage, and it was 

Recommended that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to inform them that the Council has no objection to this application if current building control and greenbelt regulations were adhered to 

C13
Parish Council Vacancies

Resolved that the following nominations for co-option for the 3 Parish Councillor vacancies be accepted 
Westbrook – Mr D Orr

Callands – Mr D Long

Old Hall – Mrs  T Dumencic


C14
Correspondence


The Clerk circulated a list of correspondence and it was 


Resolved that the same be noted

WBC – Service of Remembrance Sunday 27 June 2004
SLCC – Letter to Clerk to become mentor 
WBC – Council Summons – additional documents
WBC – Kingswood H&S Report
Highways Agency - Route Strategy Survey
WBC - Receipt of email
WBC – Reply regarding lamp post  No. 1 St David’s Drive
WBC – Parish Council Elections, H Norris
Countryside Voice – Summer 204
Cheshire Constabulary – On the Grapevine
WBC – Missing Street Name Plate – Westbrook Way
Cheshire Association of Town and Parish Councils – Training
CPRE – Field work – The Barker Report
Cheshire Training Partnership – Councillor and Clerk Training
SLCC  - Agenda
Hillyer McKeown – Accident August 2002
Charity Commission Update
Cllr G Cross email – Bollards - Callands Shopping Centre
WBC – Annual Council Summons
WBC – Pitch Markings 
WBC – Adoption of the Dog (Fouling of Land) Act 1996  
The Revd. Russell S Naylor – Burtonwood 400
C14.1
Hillyer McKeown – Accident August 2002 (Item 16 Refers)
Resolved that the Clerk forward any relevant information as requested  

C14.2
WBC – Adoption of the Dog (Fouling of Land) Act 1996 (Item 21 Refers)
It was noted that the Committee welcomed the introduction of the act and the Borough Councils pilot scheme. 
C14.3
The Reverend Russell S Naylor – Burtonwood 400 (Item 22 Refers)
Resolved that the Parish Councils liaison officer be Councillor T O’Neill for the Burtonwood 400 in 2005 celebrations and that any request for grant or funding be submitted for consideration to the Finance Sub Committee 

C15
Any  Other Business
C15.1
Councillor T Cross reported that the real time equipment had still not been installed at the bus stop on St David’s Drive, and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that this be remedied immediately  
C15.2
Councillor E Coop reported that the hedge maintenance recently completed on  the school perimeter in Milnthorpe Road, Burtonwood  by the Borough Council had been done very badly and it was


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that this be remedied immediately  

The meeting closed at 9.20 pm

Signed as a true record………………………..………Councillor E Coop           







(Chairman)
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